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So far the Caribbean Sea (CS) has experienced a record-high Sargassum bloom ever since January 2018. 
The maps below show Sargassum abundance, with warm colors representing high abundance. In 
November 2018, the bloom intensity continued to decrease in the CS, but still comparable to the bloom 
extent in November 2015. There is also significant amount of Sargassum abundance in the Central West 
Atlantic (CWA), which is similar to the situation in November 2017. Based on the these observations, 
we predict that the bloom intensity in the northern CS will continue to decrease in December, while 
more Sargassum may be transported from the CWA to the eastern CS in the following months. Most 
importantly, the large amount of Sargassum in the CWA represents an alarming signal for 2019, when 
the CS may experience large amount of Sargassum as early as January (similar to 2018).  

Wang, M., and C. Hu (2017), Predicting Sargassum blooms in the Caribbean Sea from MODIS 
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